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HEA D L IN ES !  

      

Jack Pelton to Speak at Chapter Meeting 

Mr. Pelton is the Chairman of the Board, and Chief Exec-

utive Officer of the Experimental Aircraft Association.  

Pelton has an extensive, renowned career in aviation, 

including as Chairman, President, and Chief Executive 

Officer of Cessna Aircraft. He also worked with Douglas 

Aircraft and Dornier Aircraft, and was an acknowledged 

leader in the aviation community through his work with 

the General Aviation Manufacturers Association, the 

National Business Aviation Association, and the Nation-

al Air and Space Museum. Pelton’s EAA history also has 

deep roots, as he was introduced to the organization 

when attending EAA Chapter 1 meetings in Riverside, 

California, as a teenager with his father. He continues 

his passion for recreational aviation today, restoring, 

maintaining, and flying several vintage aircraft.  

 

Participate in the 20th Annual EAA AirVenture Cup Race! 

Pilots may now begin submitting applications to par-

ticipate in the 2017 EAA AirVenture Cup Race from 

Mt. Vernon, Illinois, to Wausau, Wisconsin, beginning 

at 9 a.m. on Sunday, July 23. 

The race, which in the past has drawn aircraft from J-

3 Cubs to RVs to Turbine Legends, will be celebrat-

ing its 20th anniversary this year. In 1998, the 10 

pilots gathered in Kitty Hawk, North Carolina, to fly the first race, an 800-mile cross-country 

to Oshkosh. 

Still going strong, the AirVenture Cup is a fun and exciting way to promote aviation in small 

communities throughout the country, all while giving pilots a platform to safely explore the 

capabilities of their aircraft. 

EAA Young Eagles will have the chance to meet race participants and their aircraft up close 

and personal at a rally taking place the day before the event, Saturday, June 22, at the Mt. 

Vernon Outland Airport. 

 

Only  14 

Weeks to  

Oshkosh! 

http://eaachapter18.org
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YO U N G  EAG L ES  
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PR ESI D EN T ’S  MESSAGE  

 

Build season is just about over with Flying Season just around the corner.   

 

With this year being the 25th Anniversary of the Young Eagle program, a special thank you to pilots who 

fly Young Eagles during this anniversary year, EAA has created a commemorative prop card and a set of 

decals. Pilots who fly at least one Young Eagle will also receive a letter of thanks from EAA. In addition, a 

special 25 for 25 pin will be given to pilots who fly at least 25 Young Eagles during 2017, and they will 

also receive recognition on the Young Eagles website.  (http://bit.ly/EAA_YE_25th)  

 

There is an FAA Basic MED presentation this Thursday April 27, at Timmerman at 7:00 PM   

  

It has been confirmed that Jack Pelton will be speaking at our April Meeting.  For those visiting, please 

refer to the photo below: 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2017 Project Patrol. 

  

Earlier in April, several of our chapter members attended project patrol where we saw progress from 3 

of our members home built aircraft.  Thank you to Chris Esselstyn, Jeff Romuald and Clint Hanson for 

allowing us to inspect your progress.  A big thank you to Jeff Point for organizing this event. 

  

For those that were unable to attend, I was able to capture some 360 videos.  Check the links below. 

If you are not viewing on a smart phone, make sure to click and drag the image to adjust your viewing 

angle. 

 

First Stop: EAA Chapter 18 Project Patrol 2017 Chris's Jet Powered Gliders  

Second Stop: EAA Chapter 18 Project Patrol 2017 Jeff Rs's RV7  

Third Stop:  EAA Chapter 18 Project Patrol 2017 Clint's RV10  

 
Web Site Update.   Darrell K. has been working on our New website.   Check the new link at 

http://18.eaachapter.org  

http://bit.ly/FAA_Basic_MED_20170427
https://youtu.be/mr-GtmsbRR4
https://youtu.be/_ey4whS4rr0
https://youtu.be/1cAC100nKNM
http://18.eaachapter.org
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TO O L S    

 

EAA Chapter 18 Tool Library 

 
Contact Andreas Kerwel at 414-3439529 or andreas.kerwel@gmail.com for any of  

the tools. (Note: You must be a current chapter member to use the tools).  

 
Electronic Scales w/ Ramps  

Hobby Air Fresh Air Supply  

Croix CX-10 HVLP Paint Spray Outfit  

Nicopress Tool w/ Gauge  

Cable Cutter  

1/4" Tubing Bender  

3/8" Tubing Bender  

Safe Wire Pliers  

 Instrument Hole Punch w/ Template  

Pinking Shears  

Fluting Pliers  

Roper Whitney Punch  

Pro -Tach Optical Tachometer  

Nibbling Tool  

Pneumatic PO Rivet Puller  

Video Transfer Outfit  

Differential Compression Tester  

Metal Shrinker  

Metal Stretcher  

37 Degree Flaring Tool  

Dzus Installation Tool Kit  

CHT & Carb Temp Tester w/ Probes  

To -Dead-Center Finder  

Starrett Dial Indicator w/ Attachments  

Dial Indicator Set 4 each  

Iron for Fabric Covering  

Hand Rivet Squeezer & Dies  

Panel Planner Software  

Maule Fabric Tester  

Engine Hoist  

Magneto Timing Light  

Brake Riveting Tool  

Electric Cable Terminal Crimper  

N720DS RV-4 Construction Slides  

Boroscope  

Boroscope  

Cable Tension Meter  

RV Longeron Bending Tool 

Air Drill 

Air Shear 

C Frame Dimpling Tool 

Aeroequip Hose Cutter 
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JOIN CHAPTER 18 TODAY ! Still considered the “best deal in aviation” by Chapter 18 former president Jeff Point. Fill out the info below and 

give it to our membership coordinator Glenn Botsford at the next meeting. (Annual Dues are $10, plus $5 for name plate) 

Name: _______________________________________________ 

Address:______________________________________________ 

Phone:_______________________________________________ 

Email:________________________________________________ 

C A L E N DA R  O F  E V E N T S  

EAA Chapter 18 Meeting 

Tuesday, April 25th  7:30 p.m. 

Timmerman Airport CAP Hanger. 9393 W. Appleton Ave. Milwaukee 

 

Monthly meetings are usually the 4th Tuesday of the month at 7:30 PM at the Timmerman CAP hangar 

(except October and December).  Guests are always welcome to join us. 

 

EAA Chapter 18 — Spring Picnic 

Saturday, April 29 

Palmyra Municipal Airport  (88C) 

Hoefgen Hangar. 

 

Chapter 1158 Pancake Breakfast 

Saturday, May 6  7:00 a.m. — 9:00 a.m. 

West Bend Airport (KETB) 

 

Chapter 1158  Navigation Mission Challenge  

Saturday, May 13 9:00 a.m. 

West Bend Airport (KETB) 

http://www.1158.eaachapter.org/navigationchallenge17.htm 

 

Pancake Breakfast 

Saturday, May 13 

Spring City Aviation — Timmerman Airport (MWC) 

 

Chapter 18  Young Eagles Rally 

Saturday, May 20   10:00 a.m. — 1:00 p.m. 

Waukesha County Airport (KUES) 

 

Oshkosh Fly-In    Monday July 24th—Sunday July 30th  2017 
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C H A P T E R  1 8  M E E T I N G  M I N U T E S - S E C R E T A R Y  J I M  H A T Z E N B E L L E R  

 
C H A P T E R  B O A R D  M I N U T E S - S E C R E T A R Y  J I M  H A T Z E N B E L L E R  

Year  56 ,  Apri l  2017  

 Chapter 18 March Board Meeting Minutes 

 

The March Board meeting was called to order at 6:45 by President Tim Meyer at the CAP hangar at Timmerman Field. Jim Hatzenbeller, Bill 

Stilley, Tim Meyer, Glenn Botsford, Jeff Wisneski, Mike Kwiatkowski, Dave Hoefgen, Fred Keip and Clint Hanson were present.   

 

Announcements: Tim reported that the evening program will be a presentation by the Waukesha Wing of the CAF. They also need sponsors 

to help defray costs in restoring their T-34. Waukesha airport will have a "Gathering of Warbirds" on Saturday, May 27th. On the 2nd Satur-

day of the summer months, Spring City Aviation will have a pancake breakfast at their Timmerman Field facility. The first Saturday of every 

month, EAA Chapter 1158, West Bend, holds a pancake breakfast. Clint reported that he will have the August program which will feature 

the Flight For Life program. Project patrol will take place on April 8th.  

 

Old Business:  The spring Chapter picnic is scheduled for April 29th and will be hosted by Dave Hoefgen at his hangar located at the Palmy-

ra airport  

 

Young Eagles: No report 

 

New Business: Dave reported that 83 acres of land on the west side of the Palmyra airport has been donated to the airport. Darrell Kufalk  

reported that he is working on the new Chapter website and is moving content from the old site to the new site. A link to the new website 

will be in the Chapter newsletter. Fred reported that he now has 3 airplanes or projects. Glenn suggested that a committee be formed to 

review and update the Chapter by-laws. Jeff Wisneski volunteered to chair the committee. Anyone interested in joining the committee 

should contact Jeff.  It was suggested that we have different classes of membership. These could be: active, inactive, student and military.  

  

Minutes were approved as published in the Chapter newsletter. The Treasurer’s report was approved as published in the newsletter. Meet-

ing adjourned at 7:25. 

Chapter 18 March Meeting Minutes 
 

The March meeting was called to order by President Tim Meyer at 7:40 PM at the CAP Hangar at Timmerman Field.  

  

Building & Flying Reports:  Fred Keip reported on construction of a single seat Ultra Pup. He has the fuselage all tack welded and the plane 

is on it's gear. He also reported working on his Wag-A-Bond and covering the flying surfaces with fabric. Dave Hoefgen reported on installing 

more lights on his RV-10 and updating the older lights. Bill Stilley reported that he is starting the paperwork for his Kit Fox. Mark Matelski 

reported that he is working on the upper wing and is ready to start on the lower wing of his Hatz Classic. Bob Bittner reported that he is 

working on the baffles for his Cozy MK IV. Tim Meyer reported that he is working on a door flange for his Team Tango Fox Trot 4. Joerg We-

kenborg reported on working on his Kolb MKIII  
 

Program: At this time, a presentation was made to us by the Waukesha Wing of the Commemorative Air Force. They are looking for new 

people to become involved with them and to help restore and maintain their aircraft.  

 

Announcements: Guests were asked to introduce themselves and one person did so. The spring Chapter picnic is scheduled for April 29th 

and will again be hosted by Dave Hoefgen at his hangar located at the Palmyra airport. The first Saturday of every month, EAA Chapter 

1158, West Bend, holds a pancake breakfast. On the 2nd Saturday of the month, Spring City Aviation, based at Timmerman Field will host 

a pancake breakfast. Project patrol will take place on April 8th.  

 

Young Eagles: No Report 

 

New Business: No new business was conducted.  

 

The minutes from the February meeting were approved as published in the newsletter. The treasurer’s report was approved as published.  

Meeting was adjourned at 9:05pm. 
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C L A S S I F I E D  A D S  
T O O L S  

M E M B E R  C L A S S I F I E D S  

FOR SALE, RENT or LOAN 

 Space Needed  

 My projects have to move from California to Milwaukee with me.  That means I need some space to work.  I am looking for shop or hangar space to  

 accommodate a Mini Moke and a Cozy.  I’m a great tenant!!  

 Call Thaddeus at 415.852.0476 if you  want to rent or sell some space. 

 Aircraft painting 

 Need your project/ Baby painted?   

 Fly it in, or bring it in pieces to my hangar at Poplar Grove airport and get a great paint job for a great price!!! 

 For your aluminum airplane we will use the PPG base-coat-clear-coat system for any colors you have ever seen on an automobile. It is a proven 

 system for airplanes and produces stunning results. 

 For fabric covered airplanes we are practiced in Stits, Air Tech and Randolf. 

 For complex graphics that include swoops, weaves, waves etc., we work with Aero Graphics to produce perfect designs and symmetry. 

 Give me a call and we can discuss your needs. 

 Jim Kidd 414-617-5250   jkidd@geotacticalsolutions.com 

 Hanger Space For Rent 

 I am building a Zenith CH-200 in a 60’ x 66’ hangar at KUES on Aviation Dr. with heated floor, compressor, water, sewer and kitchen. I am looking 

 for fellow builders to share space, ideas, tools and synergy. Cost based on the square footage your project needs.  

          Carl Gollnick (262) 391-4168   cgollnick@aol.com 

To submit items here, send an email to Thaddeus Pinkoski, thaddeus@blowndice.com 

 

M I S S I N G  T O O L S  

 

 

 Instrument Hole Punch with Drill Template 

 Pneumatic Pop Rivet Puller 

 Panel Planner Software 

 Engine Hoist   
 

 

 

Please contact Andreas Kerwel at 414-343-9529 if you have one of these tools. 
  

mailto:jkidd@geotacticalsolutions.com
mailto:cgollnick@aol.com
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T R E A S U R E R  R E P O R T - T R E A S U R E R  G L E N N  B O T S F O R D  
 

Chapter 18 Apparel is on sale now. T-

Shirts, Hats, Coffee Mugs, and much, 

much more. Order anytime and no 

minimums. Each purchase will help 

to support the chapter. 

www.cafepress.com/EAAChapter18 

Chapter 18 Apparel 

February 2017 Checking Savings Total  Paid Membership 

Beginning Balance $1,226.87 $1,010.67 $2237.54  77 

Income      

Dues $50.00     

Coffee $15.00     

Interest  $0.25    

      

      

Total Income $65.00 $0.25    

      

      

      

Expenses      

      

Nametags 30.90     

      

      

      

Total Expenses $30.90 $0.00    

      

      

Ending Balance $1,260.97 $1.010.92 $2,271.89   

      

      

      

Project Stories Wanted 
 

The NewsLetter staff is looking to include stories about your project in 

FlyPaper.  If you are in the middle of a build, and you’d like to share 

your story, contact Thaddeus Pinkoski, thaddeus@blowndice.com 

http://www.cafepress.com/EAAChapter18


OFFICERS 

President    Tim Meyer  414-587-3581  tgmeyerster@gmail.com 

Vice-President   Jeff Point   414-915-9173   jpoint@wi.rr.com 

Secretary    Jim Hatzenbeller   414-483-1246  jimhatzy@aol.com 

Treasurer    Glenn Botsford  414-764-5936  glennbotsford@gmail.com 

At-Large Board    Mike Kwiatkowski  414-207-2938  mike.k@cbexchange.com 

At-Large Board   Fred Keip   262-835-7714   fredkeip@aol.com 

At-Large Board   Jerry Roeder  414-899-7374  jroeder@wi.rr.com 

At-Large Board   Jeff Wisneski  414-732-4107  n4sjeff@yahoo.com 

At-Large Board   Dave Hoefgen       262-965-4837   americanrentalsllc@gmail.com 

At-Large Board   Clint Hanson  414-403-9500  clint.hanson@charter.net 

At-Large Board   Bill Stilley   414-315-8589   w.stilley@sbcglobal.net 

STAFF 

Newsletter Editor    Thaddeus  Pinkoski  415-852-0476  thaddeus@blowndice.com 

Web Editor    Darrell Kufalk  262-443-2605  kufalk@wi.rr.com  

Tool Librarian    Andreas Kerwel  414-343-9529   andreas.kerwel@googlemail.com 

Membership Coordinator   Glenn Botsford  414-764-5936  glennbotsford@gmail.com  

Young Eagles Coordinator  Stephanie Schulko  414-732-6782  mzstef615@wi.rr.com 

TECHNICAL COUNSELORS 

Fred Keip (262) 835-7714   Scott Jones (414) 461-6013  Jeff Point (414) 915-9173          
Paul McAllister (262) 695-7624  Glenn Botsford (414) 732-8384  

FLIGHT ADVISORS 

Jeff Point (414) 915-9173 jpoint@wi.rr.com 

For more information about EAA Chapter 18, email info@eaachapter18.org 

To submit articles, photos or other items for the newsletter as well as ideas, suggestions and corrections, contact:  

Thaddeus Pinkoski   thaddeus@blowndice.com 

EAA Chapter 18 

Milwaukee WI 53228  

C H A P T E R  1 8  C O N TA C T S  
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